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An Open meeting of Bedfordshire Local Pharmaceutical Committee was held on Wednesday 26th February 2020 at AstraZeneca’s Head Office, Horizon Place, 600 Capability Green, Luton, LU1 3LU.

Present:
Members







Coll Michaels (Chair)
Nishil Shah (Vice Chair)
Daisy Darkwa

Amit Lakhani



Ronak Maroo



Nazlin Meghji



Indira Panchal



Kiran Patel



Mahesh Shah



Joseph Taple


Bedfordshire LPC Office


Gerald Zeidman (Chief Officer)


Ethel Shaw (BedsLPC Business Manager)



Guests
Jane Bray, Support Contract manager (Pharmacy) NHS England, Central Midlands
Raj Hira, Public Health Principal, Public Health - Milton Keynes, Bedford Borough and Central Bedfordshire  
Paul Lindars, Associate Director, Luton CCG
Tess Dawoud, Assistant Head of Medicines Optimisation, Luton CCG
Zara Mehra, CPPE, Regional Tutor
Alex Hill, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Bedfordshire)
Bina Beant, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Bedfordshire)
Ketan Patel, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Luton)

Gordon Ross, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Bedfordshire)

Dipa Pattni, BedsLPC community pharmacy contractor (Bedfordshire)
	No.


	Agenda Item
	Action

	1217
1218
	Welcome by Chair

The Chair welcomed members and guests to the meeting. 

Apologies for Absence
Rupal Sagoo, BedsLPC Committee member
Rafica Ahmed, BedsLPC Committee member
Fiona Garnett, Assistant Director and Head of Medicines Optimisation, Beds CCG. Absence due to a conflict with another meeting
Bernadette Sebastian, Beds Locality Pharmaceutical Lead – Chiltern Vale & Leighton Buzzard
Dr Amir Esteki, LMC Representative
Gerry Taylor, Corporate Director, Commissioning and Procurement​, Luton Public Health


	

	1219
	Declarations of Interest
All committee members performing the role of PCN Lead, declared their Interest. Gordon Ross made it known that he is a pharmacist working for the Out of Hours service in Nottingham. Indira Panchal declared her interest as a partner in The Village Medical Practice, Great Denham, Bedford, MK40 4GH
LPC members’ Declaration of Interests is available for viewing at the meeting. They are also recorded on the Beds LPC website.

	

	1220

	To approve the minutes from the meeting held on 27th November 2019
The committee approved the Open meeting minutes from 27th November 2019 as proposed by Daisy Darkwa and seconded by Nishil Shah.
This was subject to the following amendment:

Suliman Rafiq’s name was incorrectly recorded as Rafiq Suliman.

	

	1221
	Matters arising from the minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
1141 – Set up a meeting between Bernadette and BedsLPC to discuss the potential for IAPT services being provided by Bedfordshire community pharmacies.

1172 – Jane Bray will contact the remaining nine community pharmacies in Luton/Bedfordshire who do not have an NHSmail Shared mailbox account. 


	Ongoing

Ongoing



	1222
	NHS England update
Jane Bray gave the update.

CPCF
Details for Year 2 (2020/21) of the Community Pharmacy Contractual Framework Five-Year Deal (CPCF) were released by PSNC on Sunday 23rd February.
The additions to the agreed deal by PSNC include:
· The provision of a maximum of 100 Medicines Use Reviews (MURs) per pharmacy over 2020/21
· Commissioning a Hepatitis C testing service, with community pharmacies referring those people found with positive antibodies into a local treatment service

· From June 2020 - Introducing NHS CPCS referrals for urgent medicine supply from NHS 111 Online
· From July 2020 - Introducing an NHS Discharge Medicines Service for patients being discharged from hospital
· From the second half of 2020/21 - Introducing, subject to the success of the pilot, referral of minor illness from GP surgeries to community pharmacies, as part of the NHS CPCS.
Further details are detailed in the PSNC letter to contractors – Link to letter
Brexit

This is now considered Business As Usual.

Clinical Audit

As part of CPCF requirements, pharmacy contractors must undertake a clinical audit each year on a topic that has been determined by NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHSE&I). 
PSNC and NHSE&I have agreed that in 2019/20, the national clinical audit should focus on antimicrobial stewardship, specifically aimed at advice provided to patients on upper respiratory tract infections; the audit paperwork was published on13th February 2020 on NHSE&I’s website. 
This must be used by all contractors during March 2020 to undertake the audit over a period of five working days (the data collection period can be extended to ten working days, if necessary and to collect data from a minimum of 10 patients).
The audit must be completed by 31st March 2020. Once contractors have completed the audit, the data should be submitted to NHSE&I via the NHSBSA Manage Your Service (MYS) portal.  The portal will open for data submission on 1st March 2020 and will close at 11.59pm on 28th April 2020; contractors must ensure that they have submitted their data by this date, as it will not be possible to re-open the portal for late submissions.
Community Pharmacy Assurance Framework (CPAF)
There will be six full monitoring visits in the BedsLPC area. Two of which have already been completed. The remaining four contractors will be advised of their visits.

NHS E & I Team email update

Contractors have been advised that from 20th February 2020 the generic email address for the regional team will be:  england.pharmacyeast@nhs.net
Corona virus – COVID-19

This is a new virus which was first identified in China a number of weeks ago. It is a fast changing situation – current advice is to self-isolate if experiencing symptoms, avoid public areas where possible and to ring 111 for advice. Do not attend GP practices or pharmacies if experiencing symptoms. 

The Chair thanked Jane for her update.


	

	1223
	Community Pharmacy Lead PCN update
Gerald gave the update. 
Activity to date, relating to PCNs.

· BedsLPC were unable to commence the activity required for the PCN community pharmacy mappings due to the late notification of this information by one of its CCG

· Once these indicative mappings were received it was shared with all Luton and Bedfordshire community pharmacies. They were asked to send email confirmation of their acceptance (or not) of the mapping

· This activity took considerable effort and communications by BedsLPC Office

· 100% response rate was achieved by January 2020

· The activity to identify PCN Pharmacy Leads for each PCN then commenced

· Nomination forms were circulated to ensure openness and transparency for all, in the process

· It was necessary to hold six elections out of the total of sixteen PCNs

· Of these six elections there were two tied results

· After seeking advice from PSNC, these two elections were re-run

· This produced two clear results

· All sixteen PCN Community Pharmacy Leads were then confirmed by email 

· This information was shared with NHS E &I and both local CCGs

· Each PCN Lead made initial contact with their respective Clinical Lead and the community pharmacy contractors within their PCN

Throughout the whole process BedsLPC sought advice and guidance from PSNC, in particular Gordon Hockey (PSNC Director of Operations and Support).

BedsLPC now plan to hold two events for PCN Leads – one each in Luton and Bedfordshire. Representatives from both CCGs will be invited as will the Clinical Leads.
The PSNC Memorandum of Understanding for community pharmacy PCN Leads and agreement of their Term of Office has still to be agreed. 
All LPC committee members who hold PCN Lead roles confirmed that they have made contact with the pharmacies within their network to introduce themselves. They have also made initial contact with their respective Clinical Director’s (CD).


	

	1224
	Beds CCG and Medicines Optimisation update

Paul Lindars gave the update.
CCG priorities for 2020/21 include:

· To ensure delivery of general practice Providing Extended Access  which is part of the GP Forward View (published April 2016)
· Funding Flow understanding

· Social prescribing

The draft PCN Specification was released in December 2019 – general feedback suggested that implementation was too fast and too quick.

PCNs will employ additional roles depending on the 50,000 rule and funding. Ten local roles have been identified as opposed to the recommended four. This will present a challenge. 

Some of the roles identified so far for PCNs are:
· Clinical Pharmacist

· Physiotherapist

· Dietitian

· Care co-ordinators

· Occupational Therapist

· Enhanced care at home

· Early treatment of cancers

· Medication reviews
Flu vaccinations and Care homes are high on the PCN agenda too.

Each network is working to identify their local priorities with CD’s meeting on a regular basis. Community pharmacy PCN Leads could work with their CDs on areas that affect their local community pharmacies and population.
Paul confirmed that from next month Luton will have five PCN networks –

· Oasis – focussing on community services

· Phoenix – focussing on population health management and multidisciplinary complex needs
· Medics – focussing on frailty

· Hatters focusing on older people and care homes

· Eden – focussing on social prescribing using a non-medical model
of care 
Paul was asked if the minutes of PCN meetings could be shared with the LPC and community pharmacy leads. Paul responded that he would need to check if this is possible with the CDs.

ACTION: Paul will confirm with CDs that PCN meeting minutes can be shared with BedsLPC and community pharmacy PCN Leads.

It was noted that multidisciplinary training took place within PCNs. LPC members suggested that Community Pharmacy Leads should be invited to attend these sessions, with backfill funding provided by the PCN. This would ensure consistency of knowledge across Primary Care.
Paul confirmed he will check access to training by community pharmacy leads.

ACTION: Paul will confirm access to multidisciplinary training for community pharmacy PCN Leads.
Tess confirmed that multidisciplinary training would be beneficial. 
The Chair thanked Paul for his update.


	Paul Lindars

Paul Lindars

	1225
1226
	Luton CCG and Medicine Optimisation update

Tess Dawoud gave the update.
In addition to Paul’s BLMK update, Tess covered the following for Luton.

Grey List update

The Grey List, which BedsLPC had an input into, is now Live on Luton CCG’s website. 

PCNs

Recruitment for five Luton Clinical Pharmacists is ongoing. 

Covid -19
Measures are being put into place to tackle the virus, particularly for those people with upper respiratory tract infections.

A number of LPC members confirmed they had received posters advising  of public health measures to mitigate the risk of catching Covid. 

Tess reminded the committee that community pharmacies needed to have robust business continuity plans in place.
STP and CCG merger update

The end date for the move to the new STP footprint is April 2021. The Executive Team has now been confirmed. Nicky Poulain, Luton’s former Accountable Officer, has been appointed Director of Primary Care for BLMK. Details of further appointments will be shared soon.

Personnel will go into 30 day consultation with possible redundancies. Further details will be forthcoming at future meetings.

The Chair thanked Tess for her update.
Beds Public Health update

Raj Hira gave the update
Sexual Health update

The Sexual Health SLA for Bedfordshire will be updated in April 2020. Raj will consult with BedsLPC ahead of the release.
James Daniels has taken over Lee Howe’s position and is the main contact for the service.

Stop Smoking update

There are no updates. BedsLPC raised a concern over the lack of contact from Beds Stop Smoking service. They have tried to make email and phone contact on numerous occasions and have received no response to date from Rachel Holland, Bedfordshire’s Stop Smoking Lead.
HLP update

It was noted that community pharmacy contractors will be required from 1st April 2020 to become a Healthy Living Pharmacy (HLP) Level 1 as part of their Essential Terms of Service.
Achieving HLP Level 1 status is also a quality criterion which is part of the Prevention composite bundle for the Pharmacy Quality Scheme (PQS) 2019/20.
HLP accreditation is valid for three years (it was previously 2 years).

Pharmacy contractors who are currently an HLP Level 1 are encouraged to check the date when they were accredited as an HLP Level 1 and confirm if they need to start the process of re-accreditation. This will ensure they are still accredited by the PQS date of declaration - (this will be in February 2020) and for the 1st April 2020 deadline. 
Contractors who are not currently HLP Level 1 are encouraged to start the process of accreditation as soon as possible to ensure they also meet the above deadlines.

 

To support pharmacies in achieving HLP status PH has worked with Beds LPC and BCCG and are pleased to offer all eligible pharmacies across Bedfordshire, Luton and Milton Keynes (BLMK) two free online health champion training courses, with Buttercups Training.
To be eligible for this training the pharmacy has to be signed up to (or willing to sign up to) delivering the local Public Health contracts and deliver two local public health campaigns for the year. 
The Chair thanked Raj for her update.


	

	1227

	Matters for Report
CPPE update
Zara Mehra gave the update.
The CPPE update report was included in the meeting papers.
BedsLPC raised a concern regarding the CPCS training which was attended by a number of LPC committee members, in Central London. 
One of the facilitators, with a background in general practice endorsed equipment to be used in the pharmacy which is not recognised as being part of the service. BedsLPC’s concern related to potential liability implications of pharmacists using diagnostic equipment for which they had not received training. 
Zara recognised that the equipment was not an essential part of the core service requirements, but added that it allowed for those pharmacists who wished to provide a more in depth service an opportunity to advance their skills.
BedsLPC members pointed out the training should reflect the actual service level agreement delivered by the majority of contractors and that it should not be aspirational outside the scope of the national PSNC negotiated CPCS service. 
The Chair thanked Zara for her update.

	

	1228
1229
1230
1231
	Any Other Business of a non-confidential nature

None was raised.
Closing Remarks
The Chair thanked members and guests for their attendance.
Date of next open meeting
The next LPC Open meeting will be held on a date to be agreed, at AstraZeneca, Capability Green, Luton LU1 3LU. 
The meeting closed at 15:45pm.
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